
Bemidji State University 
Parking Committee/Advisory Board Meeting 

February 19, 2014 
 

Location Date & Time: 
Meeting was held February 19, 2014 at 1:00 p.m. in the South Conference room in the Lower 
Hobson Memorial Union. 
 

Present: 
Casey McCarthy, Jeff Sande, Chad Blake, Darla Finnegan, Stephanie Bard & Scott Pula. 
 

Absent: 
Scott Theisen, Tom Beech, no representative from Student Senate, or NTC. 
 

Casey McCarthy noted that there was a quorum present and called the meeting to order. 
 

Old Business: 
Chad Blake motioned to approve meeting minutes October 9, 2013, seconded by Jeff Sande.  
Motion carried to approve minutes. 
 

New Business:  Parking Appeals, one (1) on the agenda. 
 
Appeal from Autumn R Aeling, parking citation #9176 for parking in a no parking zone, issued in 
the Rec. Center Lot on 2/10/2014 at 11:26 AM.  Autumn’s vehicle was parked past the Orange 
Pylon on the south end of the east double row.  Autumn stated in her appeal that she understood 
there was no parking where the sign on the pylon indicated, but since she was parked at the sign 
she did not believe her car was illegally parked as the sign could be interpreted in different ways.  
Members discussed the signage and felt that parking should stop at the pylon and vehicles should 
not extend past it.  Members also discussed the fact that Autumn’s vehicle was parked at an angle 
when the ticket was issued and that at least half of her vehicle was parked in the no parking zone 
indicated on the sign attached to the pylon. 
 
 

Motion to deny by Chad Blake and seconded by Darla Finnegan. Motion carried with a 4-0 vote 
to deny appeal. 
 
The meeting was adjourned. 
 
 
 

Next meeting: 
The next meeting is tentatively scheduled as follows: Date:  March 5, 2014 
       Time:  1:00 PM 
       Place:  South Conference Room (HMU) 
Respectfully submitted, 
Casey McCarthy 
Director Public Safety 




